Meeting Minutes
SMRHS Proto Ops Committee
May 6, 2014
Invitees:

Norm Alexander

Ron Fritz

Tim Grover

X-Brenton MacDonald

Daryl Muck

Bob Schott

Ed Zeis

X = Did not participate

Purpose:

Review Proto Ops experience to date and discuss refinements and changes
Meeting Minutes:
Changes since March
Track Numbers
Bob added track number labels to Desert Yard.

Auxiliary Pockets

Added to Keddie and 12th Street, Oakland Pier to hold supplies, etc.  They have 2 pockets plus a cylinder to hold uncoupling picks.

Hand Brake Blocks

Bob built some hand brake blocks to use where unattached cars roll away, primarily in Davis and Marysville.

Waybills

Bob re-worked the waybills for Oroville and Marysville.  The offline moves are now 50% to SF Bay, 25% to GN Interchange and 25% to Salt Lake City.

Ops session notes

Tim Grover was Trainmaster.  

May was ASTF / UP night.  Most trains ran with ATSF or UP power.

Positives:

Layout ran well.  No electrical issues.
Most trains ran with ATSF or UP power.  
Keddie Yard got the Keddie Sweeper out at a reasonable time.  (
Issues and Minor glitches

Slow start for 12th Street

12th Street yard had some throttle and switcher problems that delayed getting started with classification.   Once running however, things went pretty smoothly.

Road Crew Shortage

We started with 4-5 road crews but this swindled down to one of the original set.  Don Weber came later and was drafted into road crew service.  A late start makes for a long running session.   Long sessions contribute to crew members leaving before the session is complete.   We should consider rotating local crews into road service after their local chores are done.   Two jobs that come to mind for this are Quincy and Marysville.  

Some crew members go out for dinner on Proto Ops night but don’t return until 7:30.  And they brought locos to run.   We will ask that they try to return to club by 7 pm so we can get power on trains.
Crews missing instructions

Some Set-Outs and Pick-ups got missed.  Contributing factor:  No Proto Ops sessions since 3/7.

We need to emphasize reading the instructions at every Safety Briefing.  We should also emphasize how the train instructions are designed – you only have work at the communities listed.

Traffic Flow
We seem to have a bunch of cars running in overhead moves or going to the GN Interchange.   12th Street dispatched a full GN train late in the session and still has another track full of GN cars.  There didn’t seem to be any clear-cut reason why this is.  
We might be approaching the maximum number of cars the layout can handle in an op session, although it seems like some communities could use more cars on spot.   

May Open House

We need to remove cars from SLC/GN interchange, Keddie, 12th Street yard and Desert Yard to make room for contributed open house consists.   Cars on spot at industries can stay where they are.   We will label the boxes so we can get cars back where they belong.  

We will take a look at traffic flow and rebalance waybills when we return equipment to the layout after the May Open House.
Suggestions for Improvements:
Assign staged trains to specific tracks

Discuss permanent, laminated Train Cards for staged trains with track assignments on them.    Also include which track to terminate on.

Add car card pockets to east end of Oroville

Consider adding a “Power Desk Foreman” position for Proto Ops.   Role would be to get contributed power assigned to staged trains, local switchers and yards.   This would likely be for someone on the ops crew vs. just grabbing an unsuspecting crew member.
New Business
Operations Binder

Bob Schott asked that we ensure the white Operations binder is updated with the most current version of our documentation in time for Railfair.

NMRA Op Session

Bob Schott suggested we consider doing another operations event for the NMRA regional meet.   We did this in February 2013 and it was pretty successful, although we had a lot more “railfans & photographers” vs. operators.   Timing would be September / October when the weather is a bit cooler.   In speaking with his NMRA contact, it was suggested that we do the NMRA op session in the morning with the other NMRA meet activities in the afternoon.   Bob and/or Ron will bring this up to the board of directors.

June Trainmaster 
The June 6th Trainmaster will be:  Bob Schott.
2014 Op Session Theme Nights

August 1st – All Steam night

November 7th – Modern Power (locos built 1960 to present)

Track changes to enhance Proto Ops

12th Street trackage improvements

· Proposal approved by the board

· Status – When to Start
· Turnouts being constructed now.   Work will start when all turnouts are ready for installation.
Keddie trackage improvements 
· Proposal approved by the board

· Status – Keddie turnouts will get built after the 12th Street ones are completed.

Redesign Reno
· This is a long-term idea, to be contemplated after West Oakland is finalized and under construction.
ACTION ITEMS:

· Bob
· Norm
· Number SLC/GN yard tracks on panel.

· Create Train slips that indicate the origin track and destination track for staging.
